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April 5, 2016

HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL
City of Long Beach
California

RECOMMENDATION:

Authorize the City Manager to execute a Vehicle Donation Agreement with the Long
Beach Public Library Foundation, to accept the donation of a 2016 Ford Transit Van
to be used as a Mobile Studio. (Citywide)

DISCUSSION

The Long Beach Public Library Foundation received grants from the LGA Foundation,
California Resources Corporation Services and Tesoro Foundation to purchase a new 2016
Ford Transit Van for a Mobile Studio program for the Department of Library Services. The
Mobile Studio program is an expansion of the highly successful Studio program
implemented at Main Library in 2014. The purchase and transfer of this vehicle to Library
Services will allow staff to continue and grow this program by delivering classes, workshops
and other hands-on activities to residents throughout the City. This vehicle will be used to
visit local branch libraries, schools, parks, community and senior centers. It will be
equipped to transport laptop computers, 3D printers, robotics components, and other
STEAM (Science, Technology, Engineering, Arts and Mathematics) related programming
supplies. The goal of the Mobile Studio program is to expose our residents, particularly at­
risk children and teens, to cutting edge technologies, and inspire and assist them to
produce their own creative and/or entrepreneurial projects.

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Amy R. Webber on March 9, 2016 and
by Budget Management Officer Victoria Bell on March 10, 2016.

TIMING CONSIDERATIONS

City Council action on this matter is requested on April 5, 2016, in order to arrange for
delivery of the vehicle in the next few weeks.

FISCAL IMPACT

There is no initial cost to the City for the execution of the Vehicle Donation Agreement and
transfer of ownership for the 2016 Ford Transit Van. The Long Beach Public Library
Foundation will purchase the vehicle and customize it at a cost to the Foundation of
approximately $55,000. The ongoing cost of maintenance and fuel is currently estimated at
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$4,500 annually, to be performed by the City's Fleet Services Bureau. Funding for the
ongoing cost will be requested as part of the FY 17 budget process. There is a potential '
positive impact on local jobs associated with this recommendation. I
SUGGESTED ACTION:

Approve recommendation.
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